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This issue of the Journal of Personality Assessment (JPA)
marks several transitions. The most readily apparent transi-
tion, obvious to any long-term reader holding a copy of this is-
sue, is a visual one. JPA has a fresh and colorful cover design.
This design will remain constant across volumes and years,
unlike the past when the Journal’s color changed twice per
year with each new volume. In addition, JPA is now being
printed in an 8.5" × 11" size. For some this is likely to be an un-
pleasant change, as many people prized the former 6" × 9" for-
mat. Two pages fit nicely on a copy machine and at least some
people (myself included) had bookshelves that perfectly ac-
commodated the Journal in its old size. However, the new 8.5"
× 11" format provides much greater flexibility for printing ta-
bles and figures and thus improves JPA’s readability.

Other changes are likely to be less obvious, even though
they are actually more substantial. First, on April 1, 2002,
when the new Editorial Board officially began receiving
manuscripts, the Journal adopted a new structure for pro-
cessing submissions. Now both the Associate Editors and
the Editor serve as Action Editors, taking responsibility for
a portion of the 300 or so manuscripts that are submitted
every year. Each manuscript is assigned to one of the Ac-
tion Editors who is responsible for selecting appropriate
peer reviewers, circulating the manuscript for review, care-
fully reading the manuscript and the reviewers’ input once
it is received, and making an editorial judgment about the
manuscript’s suitability for publication. Although the Edi-
tor continues to make final acceptance decisions, as a result
of this change authors now receive a detailed editorial letter
that integrates the reviewers’ feedback with the Action Edi-
tor’s perception of the manuscript to provide final guidance
and direction for the manuscript.

As every author knows, reviewers often disagree with
each other. For instance, a recent meta-analysis examined the
extent to which scientific reviewers agreed whether a manu-
script should be accepted or not (Meyer, in press). Across 13
samples and 4,807 paired judgments, the kappa coefficient
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A fourth important transition for the Journal is the elec-
tronic processing of manuscripts. As part of the transition, au-
thors still must submit a paper copy of a manuscript. However,
they now also submit a disk that contains a copy of their manu-
script and any other correspondence, such as replies to review-
ers. After removing identifying information, the electronic
files are sent by email to reviewers, along with the necessary
editorial feedback forms. Reviewers then submit their evalua-
tions by email so in turn their review (with identifying infor-
mation removed) and the Editor’s letter can be sent to the
authors by email. Although we have encountered a few
glitches with this new process, overall it has been working in a
remarkably smooth manner. And it has achieved its goal of re-
ducing the time that it takes to process a manuscript. Over the
first 5 months, the average lag between the arrival of a manu-
script in Anchorage and the Action Editor’s decision letter is a
bit under 8 weeks.

Another important change to the Journal reflects the


